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AMERICAN ASSOCIATION OF UNIVERSITY WOMEN
Fargo-Moorhead Branch

September 2008

SEPTEMBER BRANCH MEETING

We are looking forward to seeing you at our first fall meeting on Monday evening, September 15, at 6:00 at the Fargo Fryin’ Pan Restaurant, 302 Main Avenue.   Women from Mujeres Unidas or Women United will present our program, telling us about the work they do in the community on equity issues for Latino women and girls.  We will order our meals off the menu, and the program will begin at approximately 6:45.
BOOK CLUBS

The Moorhead Literature Group will discuss The Long Road Home, by Martha Radditz on Monday, September 8, 7 p.m., at the home of Bobbe Shreve, 3401 Evergreen Road, 235-6534.  The book for the October meeting is One of Ours, by Willa Cather.  The group will meet on Monday, October 6, 7 p.m., at a place to be announced later.
The Fargo Book Club will meet at 7:30 p.m., Monday September 22, at the home of Marjorie Walsh, 2306 30th Ave. S., Apt. 204, 235-2012.  The book that will be discussed is China Road, by Rob Gifford.

Everyone is welcome!  Books for both groups are available at Zandbroz at a 10% discount.

WOMEN POETS

We have so enjoyed our Mystery Women guests, coordinated by Janet Miller during the past years.  This year we have decided to try something different.  We will have one member each month volunteer to read one of their favorite poems.  The only requirements are that the poem be written by a woman and not take longer than five minutes to read or recite.  Perhaps you are a poet and would like to read one of your own poems.  See Margaret Callsen or Martha DiCicco to volunteer.
GREETERS NEEDED

We plan to have two greeters for each meeting this year.  We have greeters for the September meeting, but will be happy to have volunteers for other meetings.  Again, talk to Margaret Callsen or Martha DiCicco.

GRACE HUDSON SCHOLARSHIP WINNER

Ebony Anderson, an NDSU nursing student who will graduate in May 2009, will receive the Grace Hudson Scholarship.  Ebony plans to become a Psychiatric Clinical Nurse Specialist.  Ebony says that after she has made landmarks in that field, she would like to run for some political office.  Ebony was also a participant in this year’s NEW Leadership Institute, which we support.  This scholarship is given through an endowment, with partial proceeds from our annual fall Used Book Sale.  Grace Hudson was an early and long-time member of the Fargo Branch.

LEGISLATIVE SUCCESSES

AAUW celebrates the passage of the Higher Education Act Reauthorization, which updates the Higher Education Act to better serve the growing number of nontraditional students—the majority of whom are women with work or family responsibilities.  AAUW also celebrates the passage of the Paycheck Fairness Act.  This act would deter wage discrimination by strengthening penalties for equal pay violations and by prohibiting retaliation against workers who inquire about employers’ wage practices or disclose their own wages.  Congressman Pomeroy was a co-sponsor of this bill.  Mail and calls from AAUW members were a big part in influencing the passage of these bills.
CONGRATULATIONS

Maureen Kelly Jonason, one of our members, was recently named executive director of the Heritage Hjemkomst Interpretive Center.  Maureen most recently taught at Concordia College.  She served on the board of the Interpretive Center for four years before being named to this position.

THANK YOU

Jan Jackson has volunteered to make permanent name tags for our meetings and to query members as to their colleges and degrees in order to put this information on our membership list.  This should help us get to know each other better.  It is a time-consuming job, so we appreciate her work.

THANKS FOR ART EXHIBIT CO-SPONSORSHIP
Vicky Jo Bogart, chair of the Women’s Perspective Multimedia Art Exhibition, sent us a thank you note for our co-sponsorship.  In part, she said, “People are still talking about the ‘Shoe Show.’  We are pleased with the positive reactions and far-reaching impact.  Looking forward to continuing our partnership promoting women teaching and creating the arts.”  Vicky Jo will be presenting our May, 2009 branch program.

PROPOSED CHANGES IN FAMILY PLANNING SERVICES

New regulations, proposed by the Department of Health and Human Services, would allow health care employees to refuse to provide any health care service that is in any way contrary to their personal beliefs without any consideration for patients’ guaranteed access to care and full information.  Beginning August 26, there is a 30-day official comment period on the proposed regulations.  Send a message to HHS Secretary Michael Leavitt urging him to reconsider these changes.  Go to AAUW Action Alert for more information.

SOME DATES FOR YOUR CALENDAR

· Classroom to Community:  Collaborating for Human Rights, October 10-11, 2009 at NDSU.  We have made a cash contribution to co-sponsor this event.  (We will need a few people to sit at an AAUW table for part of the time.)

· Senator Patricia Torres Ray, the first Latino woman senator in Minnesota, will speak on Latino women in state government on Tuesday, September 23, at 6:30 p.m. at the Heritage Hjemkomst Interpretive Center.

· If you have not seen the Soroptimist Reader’s Theater presentation on sexual trafficking, you can attend one of the repeat performances this fall on Wednesday, October 22 or Thursday, October 23, at 7:30 p.m. at Theatre B, 716 Main in Fargo; Friday, October 24, 7:30 p.m., at Weld Hall, MSUM.; or Sunday, October 26, at NDSU (not sure of time and place).  Tickets are $10 for adults and $5 for students.  They can be purchased in advance at Hornbachers, from Maureen Kelly Jonason, or at the door.

OCTOBER NEWSLETTER DEADLINE

The deadline for articles or information to be included in the October newsletter is Wednesday, October 8.  Information may be e-mailed to Bonniebernardy@aol.com or you may reach me by phone at 235-7741 (h) or 235-6688 (w).

The American Association of University Women promotes equity for all women and girls, life long education, and positive social change.

